
   

 

Town of Dallas 

Date:   09/22/16 

To:   Mayor and Board of Aldermen 

From:   Maria Stroupe 

Re:   Weekly Report 

Parking Lot Project Update – During the grading this week, the contractor encountered an area 
that had been used to dump bricks and debris, as well as an area of soil that seemed to be 
contaminated with a petroleum fuel.  Both of these instances will result in slow-downs while the soil 
is made suitable for compaction.   
 
Gym Painting – The painting at the gym has been completed. The white areas on the upper half 
of the gym walls was repainted white and that has really freshened up the interior of the gym.   
 
Museum – I neglected to mention in last week’s report that Anne Martin and I had met with Jason 
Luker at the Museum to discuss events scheduled by both the Town and Museum from the 
remainder of the year, as well as some possible events under consideration for 2017.  It was a 
good meeting and we plan to meet again at the first of November.  As discussions progress, I will 
be bringing more substantial information to you about specific events under consideration.   
 
Fiscal Year 2016 Audit – Auditors with Lowdermilk Church have completed their on-site field 
work.  Staff will be gathering some additional information to forward to them in the coming week as 
they pull together their data and prepare the audit documents. 
 
Health Fair Held at Fire Department – The Health Fair sponsored by the Save Our Children 
Movement was held at the Fire Department on Saturday, September 17th as approved.  There 
were 10 children that participated in the event. 
 
Concert on the Square – The last outdoor, Town-sponsored concert of the summer will be held 
this Saturday, September 24th with Midnight Allie performing.  Alcohol sales benefiting the Dallas 
Historic Courthouse Foundation will be available. 
 
I will be leaving the office today at 3:00 pm and heading out of town for a long family weekend at 
the beach.  I will back in the office on Tuesday.  I can be reached on my cell phone. 

If you have any questions concerning any of the information, please let me know. 

I hope you all have a wonderful weekend! 


